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For the first time in two years, the Jackson High School robotics team; FRC Team 2910: Jack in the Bot, returned to 
regular district play at the Glacier Peak District FRC Event. This year’s game, Rapid React sponsored by Boeing, kicked off 
for all FRC teams on January 8. After a rigorous 8-week build season, the team’s robot, Thor, made its debut this 
weekend at Glacier Peak High School. The robot drive team — Darlina Phan, Drew Middleton, Eric Gibson, and William 
Harris — steered the robot through a dozen qualification rounds, ending as the number 1 seed with a record of 11-1-0. 
Along with partner teams, Stealth Robotics from Duvall and  4-H Botsmiths from Snohomish, Jack in the Bot sailed 
cleanly through the elimination matches to take home the event win, as well as a judged Autonomous Award, presented 
for excellent automate play and scoring in the first 15 seconds of match play. Congratulations!  

 

Team 2910: Jack in the Bot Drive Team: L to R 
Patrick Woolfenden — assistant team coach and drive team coach 
Drew Middleton — drive team assistant 
Eric Gibson — human player 
Darlina Phan — driver 
William Harris — technician 
 



 

 

 

JHS Robotics Team 2910: Jack in the Bot students cheering on our drive team a the Glacier Peak District event March 5-
6, 2022 


